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Memorandum 

Economic and Development Services Department 

Date: June 22, 2023 File: 12-03 

To: Heritage Oshawa 

From: Harrison Whilsmith, Planner A 
Economic and Development Services Department 

Re: Stevenson Road North Municipal Class Environmental Assessment Study 

A Municipal Class Environmental Assessment Study is in process to determine upgrades to 
the Stevenson Rd. N. corridor from Taunton Rd. W. to Conlin Rd. W. The project will also 
review the need for a proposed east-west Type ‘C’ Arterial road in the Northwood Industrial 
Area (from the Oshawa/Whitby border to Stevenson Rd. N.). 

Currently, Stevenson Rd. N. is a two-lane rural north-south road, with no paved shoulders or 
sidewalks. There is an opportunity to improve the overall function of Stevenson Rd. N. by 
upgrading the roadway infrastructure and municipal services to contribute to the development 
of adjacent lands and advance economic and job creation opportunities for the City. 

Community members are invited to a Public Information Centre (P.I.C.) on Thursday, June 22 
from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. at The Embassy Church (North-East Conference Room) 416 Taunton 
Rd. W. 

The P.I.C. will present the Study process, existing conditions, the evaluation of alternative 
solutions and next steps. For more information, visit Oshawa.ca/StevensonEA 

Recommendation 

That, pursuant to Report HTG-23-54 dated June 22, 2023, a Stevenson Road North 
Environmental Assessment Working Group be created in order to provide comments on the 
Stevenson Road North Environmental Assessment and report back to the September 28, 2023 
meeting of Heritage Oshawa. 

If you have any questions please contact Harrison Whilsmith at 905-436-3311, extension 2697 
or hwhilsmith@oshawa.ca. 

Harrison Whilsmith, Planner A 
Policy 

HTG-23-54
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